Town of Sanbornton

Box 124, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton New Hampshire 03269  Tel. 603.286.8303   Fax. 603.286.9544


HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSON
MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, August 12, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton, New Hampshire

The meeting was called to order by HDC Chairman Franz Vail at 7:03 PM.
Roll Call
Members present: 
Franz Vail, Nick Orgettas, David Rivers, Linda
Salatiello 

Members absent:

Karen Ober (Ex Officio) 



Alternate Members absent:
Nina Gardner, Lisa Draper 

Others Present:

Bob Ward (Town Planner), Leo Scofield (Resident) 
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members
      Not applicable
Approval of Meeting Minutes
     The minutes of the 03/24/2014 meeting were reviewed.  Linda suggested some minor corrections and then moved approval of the minutes as corrected.  David seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.
Discussion with Leo Scofield

Leo Scofield, who recently purchased 515 Sanborn Road (across from Lane Tavern), presented his plans for placing a pre-fabricated storage shed on the rear portion of his property.  The shed will be used for the storage of lawn and garden equipment and fuel for the equipment and will not be permanently attached to the ground.  After the HDC  reviewed the details of Scofield’s proposal, Linda made a motion that the HDC feels that there is nothing which the HDC is responsible for concerning this proposal and that the HDC has no problem with the proposal.  The motion was seconded by Nick and was approved unanimously.
Discussion of Election of HDC Officers
Franz stated that he will be looking to have some other HDC member to take over the chair position.  After a brief discussion, the HDC decided that the election of officers for the HDC would be done at the December meeting.

                  Historic Houses Survey
Concerning historic resource surveys, Linda asked if Nina had located the town-wide 
inventory of historic houses in Sanbornton at the library.  Bob reported that Nina had checked with the library and was able to locate and review the survey.  Bob also reported that he had obtained the “Preface” of the survey report entitled “ Sanbornton Community-Wide Minimum Documentation Survey”.
Discussion re Training Workshop for HDC’s in Certified Local Government (CLG) communities 
     Bob reported that he had received an email from Deborah Gagne of the New Hampshire Division of Historic Resources (DHR) concerning attendance at an up-coming training workshop for HDC’s in communities which are in the Certified Local Governments (CLG) program.  Bob handed out information concerning the CLG training workshop and stressed that participation in the CLG program and eligibility for CLG grants require that HDC’s from CLG communities comply with mandatory continuing education requirements.  The information from NHDHR indicated that attendance at the training workshop is free for the first two attendees, but that space is limited and there is a charge if more than the allotted two persons attend.  After a brief discussion, Bob asked if any HDC members were available to attend the training session.  Nick and Franz expressed an interest.  Linda said she would not be able to attend but suggested that Nina would be most appropriate to attend.  Finally it was decided that Nick and Bob (as support staff to the HDC) should attend and that Bob should check with NHDHR to see if a third person, namely Nina, might be able to attend and then confirm Nina’s availability. 

Adoption of Historic District Standards and Guidelines

Since the public hearing concerning the proposed “Standards and Guidelines” was held on February 11, 2014 and since there have not been any additional comments during the open “comment period”, the HDC was ready to consider adoption of the proposed Historic District“Standards and Guidelines”.  Linda made a motion to adopt the “Standards and Guidelines” as presented at the February 11 public hearing.  Nick seconded the motion and the motion was approved unanimously.  Bob indicated that he will complete the process by filing the “Standards and Guidelines” with the Town Clerk as is required by state law.  He will also mail a copy to the NHDHR for their files.

      Annual Report
Bob reported that the Board of Selectmen has notified all boards, commissions and committees to file their annual reports for the Town Annual Report by not later than December 17, 2014.  Bob agreed to prepare a draft annual report for the HDC to review at the October 14 meeting.
Other Business
      There was no other business to come before the HDC.
Next HDC Meeting and Proposed Agenda

The next two HDC meetings are scheduled for Tuesday, October 14 and Tuesday, December 9, 2014.  
      Meeting Adjourned

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner 
